

Memory Lane

BEFORE IT became Pine City Cooperative (now Central Rivers) in 1937, the feed store operation on Railroad St. was known as the Farmers Exchange.

Fred Route, former credit manager for the co-op, brought in the photos you see this week. They hung on the bulletin board at the co-op for years.

Fred said the smaller photograph was taken in the early '30s while the bigger one is from the 1950s. The fellows on the left in the big picture are Henry Sommer, who was the co-op manager for years, and Richard Kubesh. He couldn't identify the man on the right.

IF YOU HAVE old photos or other memorabilia you'd like to share in the Memory Lane column, please stop by the Pioneer office or mail your information to 405 E. 2nd Ave., Pine City, MN, 55063. Deadline is Monday at 5 p.m.

